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September 1, 2009
Brenda Sprague
United States Department of State

Bureau of Consular Affairs

Deputy Assistant Secretary for Passport Services
Washington, D.C. 20520

Dear Ms. Sprague,

We are in receipt of the notice from the U.S. Department of State regarding the traceable delivery method requirement for all submitted passport applications effective October 1, 2009.  Traceable delivery methods suggested include, but are not limited to, USPS Priority Mail with Delivery Confirmation or Signature Confirmation, as well as USPS Express Mail for the overnight delivery requests.  

The fee for the priority flat rate envelope is $4.95 with an additional charge for delivery confirmation or signature confirmation.  We will also be required to mail passport applications daily and to track and monitor each envelope sent from our facility until it is scanned at the P.O. Box address of our Regional Passport Agency. In addition to the postage and confirmation fees, it will take staff more time to prepare the mailing each day as well as perform the required tracking. 
Our work on the local level to ensure the completeness and accuracy of the passport application, assist customers with any missing documents, scrutinize the application for potential fraud, obtain a notarized statement from a parent who can not be present at the time of filing, explain the differences between a passport book and a passport card has increased our workload and time to complete each individual application. We have had instances where a customer did not have the certified copy of a birth certificate and we have spent much time directing them how to obtain the certified copy they need. Matters are further complicated by births abroad.  The new rules regarding traceable mailings will only add to our workload and costs. 

We have done a time study of our costs per passport application accepted, and we have learned that it costs our County $50 per application.  As you are aware, the U.S. Department of State, under the prior Administration, lowered the passport execution fee from $30 to $25 in 2008 in spite of opposition from the application acceptance agencies.   
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I urge the Department of State, under the new leadership of Secretary of State Hillary Rodham Clinton, to re-evaluate the execution fee for acceptance of passport applications, and increase this charge to meet the actual cost of the service provided. 

Passport application agents need to be fully aware of the many requirements of the U.S. Department of State in order to expeditiously process the passport. Our staff is on the front line against passport fraud and they take their responsibility seriously. We do not rush through any applicant, because mistakes on the front end could adversely delay processing of the passport that could jeopardize our customers’ travel plans or allow someone to fraudulently obtain a passport. The job we do is essential to the success of this important service. But we cannot continue to provide a service where we stand to lose money, especially in these tough economic times.

I look forward to your prompt response to my request to increase the passport execution fee. 

Sincerely,

Gail L. Pellerin

County Clerk

cc: 
Michael Silva, Customer Service Manager, San Francisco


Congressmember Anna Eschoo

Congressmember Sam Farr

U.S. Senator Dianne Feinstein

U.S. Barbara Boxer
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